
PROCEDURE FOR REMOVAL FROM SELF-EXCLUSION LIST  
 

 

 If you have had your name placed on the list of persons excluded from gaming at the State 

Licensed gaming facilities in Louisiana, but now wish to have your name removed from that list the 

procedure for doing so is as follows: 

 

Please find below a copy of LAC 42:III.304 (G). This rule explains what step you must take to be 

considered for removal from the Self-Exclusion List. Please understand that your name cannot be 

removed from the list until five (5) years have elapsed from the date of the exclusion. If you do not 

remember the date your exclusion became effective, you may obtain that information by contacting the 

Louisiana State Police Gaming Division, by telephone at (225) 925-1900 and asking for the “Self-

Exclusion Coordinator,” or in writing addressed to: 

 

Louisiana State Police 

Gaming Enforcement Division 

ATTN:  Self-Exclusion Coordinator 

7919 Independence Blvd., A-28 

Baton Rouge, LA 70806  

 

Please also understand that removal is not automatic. You must participate in a hearing before the 

Gaming Control Board’s Hearing Officer who will render a decision which either allows your removal 

from or requires that you remain on the Self-Exclusion List. In addition, even if you are removed from the 

list, individual Casinos are allowed to continue to deny you access to their facilities. 

 

To request your hearing, you are required to submit a written request to the Board which must 

provide specific reasons why you wish to be removed from the list as well as a written recommendation 

from a qualified mental health professional which complies with Rule 304(G). 

 

Please mail your request for a hearing and mental health recommendation to the Louisiana 

Gaming Control Board, Hearing Office to the following address: 

 

Louisiana Gaming Control Board 

Administrative Hearing Office 

P. O. Box 4096 

Baton Rouge, LA 70821 

 

   

 


